Watershed Steward Educational Program

Program Presentation Sponsored by South Llano Watershed Alliance

Program Presented August 20, 2009

The program was presented at Texas Tech Campus. Our thanks to Dr. Arsuffi and Texas Tech for providing the meeting space for this event. Total of 53 participants and presenters gathered to learn more about land and watershed management. The event was organized by Scott Richardson. We appreciate the cooperation and contributions of the program presenters.

Introductory comments were made by Walter Curry as president of the Alliance and by Tyson Broad explaining the evolving website of South Llano Watershed Alliance. The site is already a great resource for information and events related to conservation and management. Walter encouraged all attendees to consider applying for membership in the Alliance to support continued educational efforts and conservation projects now being defined by the organization. Scott Richardson then introduced the program topics and speakers.

Ground water management is a growing concern for the healthy future of water availability, quality and sustainability. Caroline Runge, Menard Co. GCD manager, explained that the State of Texas is segmented into ground water districts for manageability. The Junction, Rocksprings and Menard area is located in Groundwater Management Area (GMA) 7. GMA 7 covers 23 counties over 42,000 square miles. This large area includes the headwaters of the San Saba and Llano Rivers. The area uses water from the Edwards/Trinity aquifer.

Each Area works to understand existing water conditions and project future condition scenarios for the State of Texas to use in establishing water availability statewide in near and long term programs. Each Area (GMA) reports area supply and analysis information to the State Planning Board who is responsible for water demand and analysis to the Texas Water Development Board.

Kimble County uses approximately 4,643 acre feet of water annually from a 24,000 acre foot recharge utilization per year of the aquifer. Nancy Nunn and manager Jerry Kirby provided an overview of the Kimble County Groundwater Conservation District (GCD) and its responsibilities. Much of the work for each local district is to gather information to be sent to the GMA regional representative. Information is gathered through observation of spring flow and well monitoring. Each well owner is encouraged to participate in providing well water depth data. 

Jerry did explain that funding can be a challenge to gathering data since staff availability may be limited. He said the GCD is open to assistance in gathering data that will go a long way in confirming existing conditions in Kimble County. The real existing conditions are the basis used by the State to plan water utilization. This translates into how much water the State is going to allow to be pumped, diverted or otherwise used by people downstream of Kimble and San Saba Counties. Our support of Kimble and other GCD efforts will help us retain water levels in the waterways.

All presenters made a clear point of the continuing struggle at the State level between the more populated areas of the State needing more access to water. The less populated areas will face increasing challenge to work with reduced amounts of water as it is sent to the larger metropolitan areas. This challenges small towns and agricultural use alike and we are smart to monitor developments and support the information needs of our Groundwater Conservation Districts.

Land management practices have a direct affect on water conservation in the agricultural environment. Dr. Butch Taylor of the AgriLife Sonora Research Station and Charles Hagood of Junction presented a discussion of the affects of prescribed burn land management strategy. Butch showed a striking series of slides of what the land in this area probably looked like in the 1800’s with prairie grass and open range. As the pioneers moved into the area and put stock to graze on the land the plants and trees changed due to overgrazing. The pioneers did not have a sufficient understanding of the elements of a sustainable environment and promoted land use that was detrimental to their own existence.

As the grasses diminished from overgrazing the bare land was subject to many of the less desirable plants and trees such as cedar and mesquite. This change did several negative things to the ecosystem. In the original prairies there were fires from lightning and other sources that would burn off large areas. The fires cleared much of the brush and small trees, keeping the prairie as more grassland. As the land was laid bare by overgrazing there was less impact by the occasional fire and the grassland transformed into rocky, tree scrub habitat. Butch has spent considerable effort over a long period working with prescribed burn techniques to regain the old grassland vegetation. He showed slides of a pasture study area slowly returning to grassland through the use of the burn technique.

The watershed lesson of the return to grassland is the increased absorption of the water into the land, and aquifer, since the grass retains the water longer and the water using trees are diminished. This lesson was reinforced on a local level by Charles Hagood. He continues to use and support this management technique because of the benefits he has personally seen. Charles made a clear point that the carefully managed burn technique is not the danger one might think. The conditions are structured to minimize opportunity for danger and maximize control elements for success. He cautioned everyone to plan the burn with the advice and participation of trained personnel.

The group asked many questions and discussion was rewarding for all to hear. There was Alliance membership information available. Our thanks to all who participated in organizing and presenting the event. Please contact the South Llano Watershed Alliance if you have questions or ideas for future programs.

